


project prioritizes profit over people.
 4. Loss of Privacy:
The proposed rooftop patio and the building’s excessive height would significantly
infringe upon my backyard privacy.
 5. Street Parking Removal:
The addition of a new driveway on York St. would also remove valuable on-street parking
spaces frequently used by hospital visitors. This change would negatively impact the
broader community, reducing accessibility in an area where street parking is already at a
premium.
 I kindly ask that the committee deny the requested variances for front and side yard
setbacks, lot size, and height. This project, as proposed, would significantly disrupt the
neighborhood, increase risks for pedestrians and drivers, reduce on-street parking, and
displace valued residents.
 Thank you for considering my perspective.
 
Sincerely, 
Keely Phillips 




